
Dear Parents,

There’s always so much to celebrate and look forward to, so let’s dive right in!

Friday Assemblies: A Celebration of Student Achievement

Our weekly Friday assemblies have become a fantastic tradition, bringing students, staff, and

families together to celebrate the achievements of our students. These assemblies are a great

opportunity to acknowledge the hard work, dedication, and positive behaviour displayed by our

students throughout the week. Whether it's recognising academic excellence, sporting

achievements, or acts of kindness, our Friday assemblies help foster a sense of pride and unity

within the school community. We encourage parents and families to join us as we celebrate our

students every Friday morning.

Year 3-6 Swimming Carnival Friday 14th February

We are thrilled that the Swimming Carnival for Years 3-6 will be taking place this Friday 14th

February at the Mooroopna Outdoor Pool! This event is always one of the highlights of the school

year for our older students, with students showcasing their swimming skills and participating in a

variety of fun and competitive races. It’s a wonderful opportunity for students to get active, show

their school spirit, and support one another in a friendly and inclusive environment. We encourage

all students to participate and give their best effort, regardless of their swimming ability. Details

for this event have been shared with families Compass. We also encourage all students to dress in

their school house colours.

Due to the Swimming Carnival, there will be no assembly tomorrow. All EQ awards from the last

couple of weeks will be handed out at next week's assembly.

School Saver Bonus: A Great Opportunity for Families

We’re excited by the School Saver Bonus, a one-off initiative by the Department of Education

designed to support families with their school-related expenses. The $400 School Saver Bonus can

be allocated to school activities like camps and excursions or even school uniforms. This is just

one of the ways we strive to make school more accessible for everyone, ensuring that all students



have the resources they need to succeed. We encourage all families to take advantage of this

fantastic opportunity, and more information on how to access this was sent out to all students on

Monday just gone. If you need further information, please contact the office.

School Council Elections: Get Involved!

At our school, we believe in giving students a voice and involving them in the decision-making

process. School Council members play a key role in shaping our school’s policies and initiatives,

and they work closely with staff and parents to help make our school the best it can be. If you are

interested in running for a position, then contact the office for a nomination form. More

information about school council can be located below. The nomination period is open from

tomorrow, Thursday 13th February and closes next Wednesday 19th February.

National Sorry Day

National Sorry Day, the National Day of Healing, is an important day in Australia, observed annually.

It is a day of remembrance and reflection for the Stolen Generations—Aboriginal and Torres Strait

Islander children who were forcibly removed from their families and communities by government

policies and practices between the late 1800s and the 1970s.

On National Sorry Day, Australians reflect on the impact of these policies and the ongoing effects

on Indigenous communities. It is a time to honour the stories of those who were affected, and to

promote healing, understanding, and reconciliation between Indigenous and non-Indigenous

Australians. The day was first observed in 1998, following the findings of the Bringing Them Home

report, which documented the experiences of the Stolen Generations. Mr. Kop is representing the

school at the local National Sorry Day Breakfast in Shepparton this Thursday and will no doubt

share this experience.

Please remember to look after each other and Treat Others The Way You Would Like to Be

Treated!

Mr B

FEBRUARY

Thursday 13th

- National Apology Day

Friday 14th

- Year 3 - 6 students Swimming Carnival

- No school assembly

Wednesday 19th

- No school for Foundation students

- Division swimming carnival

Wednesday 26th

- No school for Foundation students



Monday 24th - Friday 28th

- Scholastic Book Fair

Compass Calendar

Please be advised that all 2025 important dates and events have

been added to the COMPASS Calendar.

If any changes occur or new dates are added, you will be advised by

COMPASS. Other ways of keeping you up to date are also shared in

our GSPS Gazette and our Facebook page.

Please see an example below.

Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF)

Submitting an application

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) system is open for schools to enter applications

from 29 January 2024. Parents/carers wishing to apply for CSEF payments for 2024 must submit

their application form to the relevant school before 28 June 2024.



However, a parent/carer will only be required to submit an application form to the school in the

following circumstances:

the parent/carer is applying for the CSEF payment for the first time – i.e. an application form

was not lodged with the school in the previous year, or

circumstances have changed – for example, there has been a change in the care arrangement

of the student, a change of name or CRN, or a new sibling has started at the school and the

parent/carer wishes to apply for the CSEF payment for the new sibling also.

Where a parent/carer is not required to submit a new application, schools can rollover/copy the

previous year’s application on the CSEF system to the current school year.

Application forms

Schools are able to accept and process applications up until 28 June.

Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund application form 2025 (DOCX)

Applications are also available at our school office.

If there's shared custody

The CSEF system only allows one application per student. Where there are parents/carers in

shared custody situations (who both hold a concession card) the parent/carer who submits the

eligible card first will be the parent/carer who is to receive the payment.

School Council Information

For those interested in joining School Council or wish to know more information, please see the

below information. For a hard copy, please collect from our school office.

https://content.sdp.education.vic.gov.au/media/csef-application-form-2879
https://content.sdp.education.vic.gov.au/media/csef-application-form-2879
https://content.sdp.education.vic.gov.au/media/csef-application-form-2879




















Guthrie St 2nd Hand Uniform Shop

If you would like any pre-loved Guthrie St uniforms please ring Ronika on 0458 281 833.



Guthrie St IRON ON TRANSFERS

Iron on transfers are now available from the School Office.

Red for Polo Shirts and Blue for windcheaters - $2.50 each

Guthrie Street Primary School

Please contact the office if you have any queries. You can also

follow us on Facebook and Instagram @guthriestreetps

Email: guthrie.street.ps.shepparton@education.vic.gov.au

Website: http://www.guthriestps.vic.edu.au

Location: 33-69 Guthrie Street, Shepparton VIC, Australia

Phone: (03) 58211944

Facebook: facebook.com/guthriestreetps

Twitter: @guthriestps
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